((OOC: included on top of the letter is a small note)

Empress Adélaïde de Val-d'Oise de Lesdiguières, I apologize for my dearest Intern, Jaimie, writing to you. Please forgive me, but I must obey the rules of my Land.

-JR, Leader of the Quotidian Quorom

((OOC: beneath is a full letter)

To Empress Adélaïde de Val-d'Oise de Lesdiguières,

 I, Jaimie Rook, First of their Name, do write to you to formally request:

1) That you please inform me as soon as possible if any shellfolk refugee ships are coming to this area or have already arrived. I would like to know if they are all safe or in danger.

2) Please inform me of any changes that have occurred in the local government since my last letter. I would like to know if there has been an increase in taxes, a decrease in tariffs, or some other change.

3) Please inform me of any new discoveries made by the scientific community regarding the nature of life forms. I would like to know if there is some way to speed up the breeding process of these shell people.

4) Are there any known major military operations that I should know about? I would like to know if there are any planned ones.

I await your reply,
Jaimie Rook
